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21-3-05
Beattie Government too good for Council By-Laws
The Beattie Government is riding roughshod over the Gold Coast City Council by refusing to allocate enough car spaces for a public housing development on Skiff Street in Southport, according to Liberal Member for Surfers Paradise, John-Paul Langbroek.  
The proposed development on the corner of Skiff Street and the busy Ferry Road is set to contain 12 units, including 10 two-bedroom units. Under the proposal, however, the Department of Housing will only allocate nine car spaces. 

Local by-laws (attached) would require a development of this nature to have twenty-five car spaces, one for both one bedroom dwellings, two car spaces for each of the ten two-bedroom dwellings and an extra three car spaces for visitors.

“This is yet another example of the Government imposing their will on the Gold Coast without proper consultation or proper foresight,” Mr Langbroek said.

“It is entirely irresponsible of the Government to place extra stress on a part of the Gold Coast that is already struggling under the burden of poor infrastructure.”

Mr Langbroek also pointed out that if anyone else wanted to develop a property of this nature on the Gold Coast they would be required to build the twenty-five car spaces set out by the relevant Council By-law.

“These By-laws are in place to ensure that where there is a change in an area, there are enough new facilities built to cater for that change,” Mr Langbroek said.

“According to law the Government can disregard Council By-laws, but doing so means they are also disregarding the responsible development strategies set down for the Gold Coast.

“The Beattie Government’s actions need to be reviewed. There needs to be less apartments, as restricted by the car spaces, or the proposal as it stands needs to include the 25 car spaces,” Mr Langbroek said.
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